


C. The 3rd area of my concern is the upstairs is currently used (but sadly under utilized again
) for many community social functions and looking at the plans it seems there will now be a
basement based area for this !!

Surely this submission does not meet ANY council criteria for responsible community based
developments and must be rejected fully .

I seriously think it would be very poor of Northern Beaches Council not to reject these plans
outright .

I look forward to your feedback and comments




